Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 30th June 2016 

Present:  Dr Edward ffrench-Constant, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Judy Ward,    Mr Trevor Grose and Mrs Alison Avard
Apologies:  
Mrs Jean Lapham and Miss Emily Coston
Sally reported that Anne had decided to step down from the group and that Emily would be travelling for a number of months and had also asked to be replaced.  Sally said that she had thanked both Anne and Emily for their contributions to the group.  It was agreed that new members should now be actively sought to replace Emily and Anne.  Sally said that when the group was initially set up it was done to reflect the demographics of the practice population and that it would be nice if members could be recruited on this basis again.   

Matters Arising
Dr ffrench-Constant said that he had not, as yet, asked the partners for their opinion about a Friends Group and would do this before the next meeting.  With regard to a training session for on-line services, Alison had not heard from anyone in the group.  It was agreed that Sally would ask Alison to contact the group to arrange a suitable time for Alison to meet with Geoff, Judy and Alison. 
eCONSULT

Sally updated the group on the progress of the eConsult pilot.  The number of eConsults has risen since the last meeting, peaked and settled again to around 7-10 each week, of which just 1 or 2 results in a doctor intervention.  Falmouth Health Centre is seeing the most activity and Carnon Downs Surgery has the second highest number of eConsults.  A message has been added to the phone system to inform patients of the pilot.  The group thought that the system was slow and patients may want a more immediate response to their queries.    Dr ffrench-Constant said that it was difficult to explain the concept to the patient population and any feedback was important for the development of the early model.     
Application for Funding to Extend the Building

Sally reported that the practice had applied for funding to extend the building.  It was not known at this stage whether this was likely to be successful or not.  Dr ffrench-Constant said that the practice would need to be able to offer more services and be open-minded about development in order to succeed in the future.    This may involve working more closely with other practices in the area but each practice had a strong desire to retain their own identity.
Review of Changes to the Appointment System

Sally reported that the reception team had been working with the doctors to develop a better system of channeling patients to the right outcome when they telephoned the surgery.  This had been borne out of need due to the very high demand for appointments and a desire to improve the quality of the service.  In order to ensure that all appointments are used effectively the receptionists had been asking more questions of each caller.  Feedback to the reception team had been quite positive.  However, Geoff reported that he had received an email from a patient who had been quite perturbed by the receptionists’ questions.  Dr ffrench-Constant said that the reception team were highly skilled and had extensive experience and that they must also use diplomacy when making their enquiries.  Sally said that the team was endeavouring to avoid asking patients to call back at 8.30 the next morning as this had always been considered to be unsatisfactory.  Alison suggested adding some information to the website/newsletter to let patients know about the changes.

Text Messaging System

Sally said that the practice had been looking into a text messaging service that would give the ability to send out appointment reminders, cancellation notices, health campaign information, long-term condition reminders etc.  Patients would have the choice of opting in or out of the system.  The group was very positive about this and some had experience of similar systems used by their dentists and hairdressers.  Alison asked whether the practice used email to contact patients and Sally said that email was an alternative if there was an address on the patient’s record.
Any Other Business

Geoff had sent out a publication from NAPP regarding on-line services.  Jean had reported to Geoff that she felt that the group was already carrying out many of the suggested actions which was reassuring.
Judy confirmed that she would be able to attend the Carrick PPG meeting from September onwards.

Dr ffrench-Constant reported that a patient had suggested that the TV screen was checked for inappropriate apostrophes.

Sally reported that she had received some feedback from a patient about the toilet in the reception area.  The patient had felt that the toilet would benefit from an update.  The group all felt that the position of the toilet was unfortunate but that a better light and some brighter paint might help.
Date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the group would meet again on Thursday 15th September 2016.  
